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Town of Wellfleet - Board of Selectmen

Wellfleet Public Library
March 11, 2008
Regular Meeting - Minutes
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairwoman Jacqui Beebe. Selectmen present included Michael May, Ira Wood and Dale Donovan. Selectmen Jerry Houk was absent. Town Administrator Paul Sieloff also attended.

I. Open Session & Announcements
· Dale Donovan would like to announce that on Saturday March 22nd the Wellfleet Easter Egg Hunt from 10am – 1pm will be held at the Congregational Church.
· Michael May would like to announce that house bill was passed to allow the Marina Enterprise Fund to take out a 20 year note for the revetment.

· A gentleman representing Curt Felip & Suzanne Gray, requesting use of Mayo Beach parking lot for temporary parking of modular home during second week of March.

MOTION 08-0052: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to approve use of Mayo Beach Parking Lot.
Motion by:  Ira Wood

Seconded by:  Michael May.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

II. New Business
A. Appointments

· Paul Sieloff - Parking Clerk

MOTION 08-0053: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to approve the Town Administrator as Parking Clerk.
Motion by:  Dale Donovan

Seconded by:  Ira Wood.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

· Brad Williams – Zoning Board of Appeals

Helen Miranda Wilson submitted an application for ZBA earlier this morning. Jacqui suggested that Brad Williams and Helen Miranda Wilson to come to March 25th.

B. Business License
· Common Victualer Renewal – Wellfleet Town Pizza

MOTION 08-0054: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to approve the Wellfleet Town Pizza license.
Motion by:  Ira Wood

Seconded by:  Michael May.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

· New Common Victualer – Monkey See Monkey Do

A letter from Health Agent 

MOTION 08-0055: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to approve license subject to approval of septic system from Health Agent.
Motion by:  Ira Wood

Seconded by:  Dale Donovan.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

C. Housing Authority - Request for Use of Wellfleet’s Bulk Mailing Permit

MOTION 08-0056: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to approve the new use of the Bulk Mailing Permit.
Motion by:  Ira Wood

Seconded by:  Dale Donovan.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

D. Proposed Transfer Station Amnesty Day on April 5th 
MOTION 08-0057: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to approve the new April 5th Amnesty Day.
Motion by:  Ira Wood

Seconded by:  Michael May.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

Michael May recluses himself.

E. Adoption of Change Order for Electrical Work at Town Pier Revetment Reconstruction.
Harbormaster Michael May updated the board on the price of the change order.
MOTION 08-0058: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to approve the Electrical Work change order at the Town Pier.
Motion by:  Dale Donovan

Seconded by:  Jacqui Beebe.

Yea 3
   Nay  0

Michael May rejoined.

F. Discussion on Zoning Regulations within the National Seashore

Jacqui Beebe would like tonight to begin a productive conversation. Jacqui Beebe has a conflict with the Blasch house, and would like the meeting to revolve around general discussion. Attending:  Town Counsel  Elizabeth Lane, Building Inspector Paul Murphy, Robert Hanky & Roger Putnam representing Zoning Board of Appeals, Barbara Grey David Rowell & Jerry Parent representing the Planning Board, Richard Willecke & Lezli Rowell representing the Board of Health,  Two members from the Cape Cod Commission and Superintendent George Price representing the Cape Cod National Seashore.  Mr. Price updated the public on history of the National Seashore. Jacqui Beebe asked Mr. Price if there were any specific changes he could suggest. Mr. Price suggested updating the guidelines, meeting Park objectives. About 250 private homes within the Seashore in Wellfleet. Lezli Rowell questioned what triggers abutter notification. Peter Watts spoke about giving suggestive changes to the Planning Board. Helen Miranda Wilson asked Town Counsel the proper procedures of notifying abutters. Atty. Elizabeth Lane spoke about abutters not being properly notified, there is a 120 day time period to appeal the decision. Barbara Grey asked Mr. Price about NPS legal options in taking options, or is the NPS considering legal action? Mr. Price spoke about the NPS legal options; condemnation, how to deal with guidelines within the town, and communication from national, state & local levels. Diane Galvin spoke. Jerry Parent spoke about the Planning board being concerned with size of particular projects in scope of all properties within the town, not just within the Seashore. Barbara Grey requested the whole letter from the chairman of the Planning Board be read. Peter McMan spoke about the 5% lot coverage within the Seashore. Lezli Rowell requested the town look at the entire town rather than just within the National Seashore. Jacqui Beebe reiterated Lezli’s point, as well as mentioned ideas on how to guide discussions on revamping the bylaws. Griswold Draz spoke about changes of people becoming property owners. Nate Johnson asked about the NPS guidelines. Mr. Price informed the public that the guidelines are specific to the Cape, whereas other parks have their own individual guidelines. Paul from the Cape Cod Commission spoke about how the town has resource issues, the National Seashore has resource issues and that the commission has the ability to fit in-between. John Litman spoke about specific communications with the Lower Cape Development Round Table. Time is of the essence, it is not a topic he suggests having discussions for the next few years, but rather needs to be acted on as soon as possible. John Williams spoke. Jacqui Beebe questioned as to where does the Board of Selectmen want to go from here? Ira Wood suggested a Special Town Meeting in the Fall. Could the Planning Board make it a goal of theirs to meet a Fall Special Town Meeting?
MOTION 08-0059: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to have the Planning Board with the assistance of Town Counsel and with the cooperation of the National Seashore and the Cape Cod Commission bring to a Special Town Meeting revised Zoning By-laws.
Motion by:  Dale Donovan

Seconded by:  Ira Wood.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

Jacqui Beebe stepped down. 

Paul Murphy spoke about the steps about appealing a building permit. Mr. Price was unaware that a building permit was issued for the Blasch house. Ira Wood informed the public that anyone can appeal a decision made by the Building Inspector. Atty. Ben Zehnder believes that the issue is not with one particular project but rather on a whole, and should be discussed as such. Bob Costa spoke about the sensitivity about the project on the landscape. Mr. Price reiterated the fact that the Building Inspector was making a decision based on the town’s by-laws. Atty. Ben Zehnder suggested the Board not make a motion of appealing decision of the Building Inspector while two members of the Board are not available to comment. Roger Putnam spoke. John Arsonal spoke. Ira Wood does not believe that this project conforms with the National Seashore’s guidelines. Dale Donovan read a letter written by the chairman of the Planning Board, Dennis O’Connell.  
MOTION 08-0060: To move that the Board of Selectmen appeal the decision made by the Building Inspector to the Zoning Board of Appeals.
Motion by:  Dale Donovan

Seconded by:  Ira Wood.

Yea 3
   Nay  0

Jacqui Beebe rejoined.
G. Discussion on Communications Unit Antenna Replacement

Moved to March 25th meeting.

H. Discussion on Chief Rosenthal’s report for Regionalization of Services.
Moved to March 25th meeting.
I. Removal of Soil at Boy Scout Camp and Discussion on Future Usage.
Represented by Environmental Partners Group Paul Gabriel. He gave an update on the Firing Range being possibly used as a water supply source. However, it has very high levels of lead. He was hoping that only the top layer is polluted, yet it seems a deeper layer has been infected. It will cost about $300 per yard to remove the soil and take it out of the state. The area is still open though for use by the public.
MOTION 08-0061: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to halt, immediately, all use of the firing range, have signs posted to that effect and have the Police Chief notify all permit holders of the closure.
Motion by:  Dale Donovan

Seconded by:  Michael May.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

J. Request of Approval for STRAP Road Repair Grant for Lt. Island Road.
MOTION 08-0062: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to support the STRAP Grant for road repair at Lt. Island Road.
Motion by:  Dale Donovan

Seconded by:  Ira Wood.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

IV. Old Business
A. Ted Malone – c.40B Comprehensive Permit Project at Gull Pond
MOTION 08-0063: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to approve the proposed project.
Motion by:  Ira Wood


Seconded by:  Dale Donovan.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

B. Adoption of Change Order for New Fire Station

· Drainage

· New Water Line

· Propane Tanks
Postponed till March 25, 2008.

C. Proposed Amendments to STM/ATM Warrant
MOTION 08-0064: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to remove Article & Question regarding Geothermal at the new Fire Station.
Motion by:  Dale Donovan

Seconded by:  Ira Wood.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

MOTION 08-0065: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to remove Article 14.
Motion by:  Dale Donovan

Seconded by:  Ira Wood.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

MOTION 08-0066: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to place Article 34.
Motion by:  Ira Wood


Seconded by:  Michael May.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

MOTION 08-0067: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to place Article 24.
Motion by:  Dale Donovan

Seconded by:  Jacqui Beebe.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

D. FY 2009 Budget
MOTION 08-0068: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to recommend Articles 1-3 of the Annual Town Meeting Warrant.
Motion by:  Dale Donovan

Seconded by:  Ira Wood.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

V. Correspondence
Dale Donovan would like the Board of Water Commissioners to respond to a water usage letter in their correspondence file.
VI. Minutes

1. February 26, 2008
MOTION 08-0069: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to approve the February 26th minutes as written.
Motion by:  Ira Wood


Seconded by:  Jacqui Beebe.

Yea 4
   Nay  0

VII. Future Meetings/Agendas
MOTION 08-0070: To move that the Board of Selectmen enter executive session and not to reconvene in open session for union negotiations matters.
Motion by:  Jacqui Beebe.

Seconded by:   Dale Donovan.

Yea  4
   Nay  0
Roll call (May, Beebe, Donovan and Wood – yea)
The regular meeting adjourned at 10:55 p.m.
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Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth G. Hartsgrove

Executive Assistant





     




     

______

Jacqueline Beebe, Chair               Michael May                               
       Ira Wood      

Dale Donovan                               Jerry Houk

Town of Wellfleet

APPROVED - MINUTES

Board of Selectmen

March 11, 2008


